Houston County Commissioners Meeting

July 29, 2013
Warner Robins, Georgia
The Houston County Board of Commissioners met in special session at 12:30 p.m. on Monday, July 29, 2013, at the Houston County Annex in Warner Robins, Georgia, with Chairman Stalnaker presiding and Commissioners McMichael, Walker, Thomson and Robinson present.  Also present were Director of Administration Barry Holland, Director of Personnel Ken Carter, Director of Operations Robbie Dunbar, Director of Purchasing Mark Baker, Fire/HEMA Chief Jimmy Williams, Walton and Becky Wood and County Attorney Tom Hall.
County Attorney Tom Hall led the audience in the Invocation.

Director of Administration Barry Holland led the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Chairman Stalnaker introduced the resolution setting the Houston County tax levy for

2013.  He explained that the 2013 millage rate for County operations would be 9.95 mills,
and the millage rate for unincorporated fire services would be 1.18 mills.  He emphasized
that this is the same tax levy as adopted the previous four years.  The net digest for 2013

is $3,810,814,172, up $47,494,356 from 2012.  Despite a $10.8 million decline due to

reassessments of existing real property, the 2013 digest increased 1.26% overall (an approximate $472,569 increase in revenues from taxes).  The millage rate is set at 9.95 mills but the rollback millage rate is 9.978 mills.  Chairman Stalnaker indicated that Houston County continues to have one of the lowest millage rates in Middle Georgia.  The millage rate of 9.95 mills is well below the Tax Cap millage of 10.94 mills.  He indicated that the County has operated under the Tax Cap limit for over 10 years.  He also noted that most county governments have access to the LOST tax thus reducing their millage.  Houston County does not have access to the LOST but rather the Board of Education does.  Since the LOST equals nearly 6 mills in Houston County, our millage of 9.95 mills is exceptional in comparison to surrounding counties, who are equal or higher in millage, including their LOST tax.  He thanked the Commissioners, elected officials and county employees for their dedication in serving the citizens, and most of all thanked the taxpayers who actually foot the bill of operating the government.  Keeping the millage rate contained would have been very difficult without everyone working together and being frugal.
Motion by Mr. Walker, second by Ms. Robinson and carried unanimously to authorize Chairman Stalnaker to sign a resolution setting the Houston County tax levy for 2013 at 23.44 mills in the incorporated areas and 24.62 mills in the unincorporated areas, as hereby specified:


Incorporated




    Unincorporated

  9.95 mills
General County Purposes
     9.95 mills      General County Purposes

13.34 mills
Educational Purposes
   13.34 mills
   Educational Purposes

    .15 mills
State Levy


       .15 mills
   State Levy

23.44 mills




     1.18 mills
   Fire Levy






   24.62 mills
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Motion by Mr. McMichael, second by Mr. Thomson and carried unanimously to approve the purchase of one 2013 F-150 crew-cab pickup truck to be used in the Sheriff’s Department-Investigations at a total cost of $21,982 from Allan Vigil Ford of Morrow, GA.  The total cost will be reimbursed by the Sheriff with Drug Funds.
Chairman Stalnaker commented that there is current proposed legislation (House Bill 1) that would rewrite Georgia law regarding how forfeitures and ‘Drug Funds’ are seized, allocated and utilized.  The current law allows both local County Sheriff’s Departments and City Police Departments to seize cars, cash and other property of drug dealers and related criminals and use those funds and property to the benefit of local law enforcement.  Any change to this legislation would have a negative impact on that ability.  Mr. Walker commented that House Bill 1 would greatly reduce the amount of Drug Funds received by the Sheriff.  Mr. McMichael praised Sheriff Talton for his continued willingness to utilize Drug Funds for items such as vehicles and other related law enforcement equipment.
Chairman Stalnaker then opened the meeting for public comments.
There being no public comments, the meeting was continued.

The Chairman then asked for comments from the Commissioners.

Chairman Stalnaker commented that the Nola Brantley Library renovations are proceeding rapidly.

Motion by Mr. McMichael, second by Mr. Walker to enter into Executive Session for Personnel and Property Matters.

No action was taken by the Board upon returning from executive session.

Motion by Mr. McMichael, second by Mr. Thomson and carried unanimously to adjourn the meeting.
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